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Preliminary Budget Meeting

1st December 2008, Council Chamber

An Cathaoirleach, Councillor Liz Mc Cormack, presided.

Members Present:

Councillors Pat Boshell, Oliver Brooks,  William Carey, Shane Cassells, Jimmy Cudden,  Jimmy Fegan, Brian Fitzgerald, Michael Gallagher, Jim Holloway,  Nick Killian, Noel Leonard, Michael Lynch, James Mangan, Seamus Murray, Bryan Reilly, Joe Reilly, Tommy Reilly.

Officials in Attendance:

County Manager: Tom Dowling

Head of Finance:  Fiona Lawless,

Directors of Service: Kevin Stewart, Tadgh McDonnell, Eugene Cummins, Liam Henry, Michael Killeen, Brendan McGrath

Meetings Administrator Bill Sweeney
Financial Accountant: Barry Lynch
Senior Executive Officers: Martin Rogers, Larry Whelan, Michael Griffin, Marie Byrne

Administrative Officer: Olive Falsey

Apologies

Councillors Charles Bobbett, Joseph Bonner, Phillip Cantwell, Eugene Cassidy, Jenny D’Arcy, Anne Dillon Gallagher, John V. Farrelly,  Peter Higgins, Eoin Holmes, Tom Kelly, Patsy O’ Neill.
On the proposal of Councillor Nick Killian, seconded by Councillor Jimmy Fegan it was unanimously resolved to hold the meeting in committee to allow a full discussion on sensitive financial information.

The County Manager, Tom Dowling opened the meeting with an overview of the current financial challenges facing the Council emphasising to need to prudently manage our budget while ensuring the continued economic social and cultural development of the county. He outlined the vision which was adopted in the Corporate Plan adopted by the Council in 2004. The budget for 2009 should continue to support actions to pursue that vision in the best interests of all the people of Meath.

The Head of Finance, Fiona Lawless gave a detailed presentation of the current financial situation reminding members that the Council had been actively pursuing a strategy to reduce the budget deficit and would continue to do so. Targets for 2008 were on course to be achieved. 2009 would present challenges and would require strict budgetary controls across all areas of the Councils operations.
A number of queries were raised by the members and replied to by the Finance Team.

This concluded the business of the meeting.
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